JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM

Monday 22nd April 2002 at 11.00am

Present
:
Councillors Firth (chair), Mrs Geddes, Mrs Pattinson, 

Cllrs Prest, Bloxham & Stevenson




Town Clerk & Chief Executive




City Solicitor & Secretary




Director of Environment and Development




City Treasurer




Director of Housing




Head of Communications




Head of Economic Development




Policy and Research Officer




Director of Leisure & Community Development




Policy Officer (Best Value) JMT 34/ 02 only

JMT 31/02
NOTES OF CMT MEETINGS

The notes from Corporate Management Team meetings from 25th February, 11th, 12th and 25th March were considered and Officers expanded on a number of points raised by members.

JMT 32/02
LSVT

The Directory of Housing reported on the work that was currently underway and added that the offer document was due to be printed later this week.

JMT 33/02
CORPORATE PLAN

Policy and Research Officer updated members on progress, the Town Clerk and Chief Executive asked that portfolio holders liaise with Chief Officers if they had any concerns or issues arising from the draft version of the plan before the 7th.  It was noted that a further Joint Management Team would be arranged 4.00pm Monday 13th May to consider a revised draft plan.

JMT 34/02
BEST VALUE PROGRAMME

The Policy Officer Best Value introduced the item and outlined the rationale behind the proposal, she added that following discussions with District Audit it had been made clear that Councils that did not set challenging targets could expect no more than a coasting categorisation in their comprehensive performance assessment.  It was also noted that much of the governments improvement agenda could only be delivered in partnership and the Town Clerk and Chief Executive added that he was liasing with the County Council in this matter.

JMT 35/02
BUDGET 2002/2003

The City Treasurer reported that he had met with members of the DLTR Grant Review team where a number of factors that would influence this years grant settlement were discussed, he highlighted in particular the review of grant arrangements and the impact of the 2001 census results.  

He added that the Governments recent budget could cost the authority approximately £125,000, with £80,000 falling to the general fund.

JMT 36/02
LEISURETIME

The Director of Leisure & Community Development advised that one of the potential contractors for Leisuretime sought a meeting with himself.  It was noted that it would be inappropriate for the Director to meet with them at this stage of the process.

JMT 37/02
PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT

The Policy and Research Officer outlined the issues regarding Performance Management and it was noted that work would be continue on investigating a reporting system, which could be linked into the Corporate IT system.  It was also noted that training in Performance Management for members was also being investigated.  

JMT 38/02
PARTNERSHIPS

The Town Clerk & Chief Executive gave an update on partnership development referring to the emerging regeneration companies, he added that members from Carlisle, Eden and South Lakes were meeting to discuss the M6 corridor initiative later this week.  

It was also noted that the County Council had been successful with its Connected Cumbria bid.  

The Town Clerk & Chief Executive reported that CAPITA had approached the Council seeking accommodation for up to 150 people for a new support office.  The Director of Environment and Development added that officers were looking to try and ensure the accommodation was found in Carlisle.

JMT 39/02
GATEWAY CITY PROJECT

The City Solicitor and Secretary advised members on progress noting that a number of accounts were currently being finalised.  It was noted that the lift contractor had gone into liquidation and that another company had taken on the business but that completion of the repair works was not expected before the end of June.

It was noted that English Heritage had offered to undertake the conservation costs associated with Roman Armour that had excavated on the site.

JMT 40/02
SHEEP MOUNT

The Director of Leisure & Community Development provided members with an update on the project.

JMT 41/02
PORTFOLIO HOLDERS DECISIONS

The Town Clerk & Chief Executive advised members that Corporate Management Team had agreed that when portfolio holders made a decision that a short report would be prepared outlining the appropriate consultation and background reports etc., this was following a request from Overview & Scrutiny Management Committee.

The meeting closed at 12.30pm
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